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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 11th October 2018, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 19 members present, as follows: Alan Barthram, Muriel Barlow, Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Brian Longbottom, Sue Marley, Peter Matthews, Jean Mitton, Fil S Moore, Irene Murray, Susan Nelson, Philip Rothwell, Maureen Scott, Barbara Smithies, Trevor Taplin, Gareth Thompson and Beryl Willis. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were two members of the Practice present, as follows: Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager) and Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse). Also in attendance were Debbie Dell, Development & Delivery Facilitator, Oldham West GP Practices Cluster Group – the Milltown Alliance, and Carly Harper, Engagement Officer, Oldham Cares.

1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Sue Brady, Margaret Brereton, Elaine Earley, Peter Hawksworth, Stanley Roberts, Christine Stopforth, John Stopforth, Mary A Varey and Isobel Wilson.
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 3rd May 2018, were read AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: Among matters arising from the Minutes were the following:
a) FLU CLINICS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that the annual programme of flu clinics to be offered by the Practice would start on Monday, 15th October 2018, with a quadravalent vaccine for patients under the age of 65, and a trivalent vaccine for patients over the age of 65. The latter would provide a stronger resistance to the influenza virus. However, there was expected to be a shortage of the over 65 vaccine, which might need additional clinics to be provided.
4. PRACTICE NEWS & UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that the Practice Reception and Waiting Area were shortly to undergo a major renovation and redecoration, with a consequent need to provide alternative accommodation and parking facilities for Practice staff and patients alike. The expected timescale would be from November 2018 to April 2019. 
The Practice Manager further REPORTED that Dr Susan Kenyon had retired as a GP from the Practice on 31st July 2018. Her position as Managing Partner had been taken by Dr Daniel Thompson and the number of GPs in the Practice had been enhanced by the appointment of Dr Samuel Kemp. The GP appointment booking system was shortly to be reviewed, with more emphasis on a triage telephone consultation so that patients would have a greater opportunity to see a GP or other medical practitioner with the appropriate specialisms and skills mix. In addition appointments may be made with the Practice Clinical Pharmacists, Asima Khan and Calvin Chan, although the former was currently on indefinite leave for medical reasons. A locum was in place.
5. NHS OLDHAM GP CLUSTER GROUP WEST – THE MILLTOWN ALLIANCE: The Chair welcomed Debbie Dell, Strategic Development & Delivery Facilitator, to the meeting and invited her to give an update on the Milltown Alliance. She explained that within the Oldham NHS Clinical Commissioning Group there were five GP Cluster Groups, with the Woodlands Medical Practice being one of ten GP Medical Practices in Cluster Group West. From 1st March 2018 Cluster Group West had become incorporated as The Milltown Alliance. The purpose of the Alliance was to work in an aligned and collaborative way to provide improved health care and health outcomes to the communities it supports, and to ensure that those communities received improved health and well-being through innovative, cost effective and evidence-based care, as appropriate. For example, a consultation exercise had recently been carried out by the Clinical Commissioning Group concerning the provision of services as an alternative to patients visiting a GP Practice or the Accident & Emergency Department of the local hospital. The essence of the proposed changes was to provide a new urgent care treatment service delivered by Urgent Care Centres offering bookable urgent GP appointments and an Acute Visiting Service for patients in their homes who were unable to visit a GP Practice. 
The best thanks and appreciation of the Patients’ Forum were recorded to Debbie Dell for her interesting and informative presentation.
6. PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP NETWORK: The Chair welcomed Carly Harper, Engagement Officer, Oldham Cares, to the meeting and invited her to make her presentation on the Patient Participation Group Network. She began by explaining that the Milltown Alliance was very keen to establish its own Patient Participation Group and invited the Forum to nominate representatives on behalf of the Woodlands Medical Practice Patient Participation Group. Following discussion, it was AGREED to nominate Peter Gammons and Diane Gammons as the two representatives. 

Carly Harper extended her presentation by high-lighting the work of Oldham Cares with its particular emphasis on improving the links between the health and social care systems, and involving a whole range of groups and individuals in the process. (For further information please visit the website at www.oldhamcares.com). Following discussion, it was agreed to invite Carly Harper to the next meeting to speak in more detail about The Health Huddle and its importance in the work of Oldham Cares.
The best thanks and appreciation of the Patients’ Forum were recorded to Carly Harper for her interesting and informative presentation.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: There were no items of any other business.
8. DATES OF NEXT MEETING: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meetings of the Forum would be held on Thursday, 7th February, 2nd May and 3rd October 2019, at 6.30 p.m.                                                                                    Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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